Volume I

SEPTEMBER 1961

Number 4

G. O. S. MEETING - the week-end of October 13, 14, 15. The Ida Cason Callaway Gardens - one of the lovely show spots of the State - in Autumn splendor will be ready to welcome the group. Registration is to begin on Friday evening at seven-thirty and will be followed by a short film and informal coffee hour. Outstanding events scheduled include a tour of the gardens, an excellent program for Saturday evening with Thomas H. Imhoff (Author of Birds of Alabama) as speaker, an exhibit of some of Dick Park's paintings for the book, and - the election of officers. Grace Whiteman and Lee Marshall head the group on arrangements. Plan to be on hand for a swell week-end of birding - and fun!

THREE CHEERS FOR THE ATLANTA BIRD CLUB for their plans for an unusually fine program of Audubon Wildlife Films. Nature lovers from "all over" are invited to all or any of the programs. Four of the films are scheduled for Saturday evenings (one on a Monday) so out-of-towners might plan to work in a Wildlife Film with a week-end trip to the Atlanta area. For further information contact Miss Annis Humphries, 914 E. Rock Springs Road, N. E., Atlanta 6.

A FEATHER IN THE G. O. S. HAT - Harold Peters was a member of the staff and served as instructor in birds at the Audubon Camp in Maine during the past season. Congratulations to Harold on this honor and a job well done.

NATIONAL AUDUBON CAMPS attracted four Georgians during the summer. Emma Boyd, Lida MacKenzie, and Mrs. Verne E. Hill, of Atlanta, all attended the Maine Camp (but different sessions). Louise Nunnally, of Rome, went to the Wisconsin Camp. All report a marvelous experience. Realities grow from dreams - why not an Audubon Camp in the South!

FROM THE BIRD-WATCHER (Bulletin of the Floyd County Audubon Society) - We are all back from vacations and summer studies to begin our fall program. But it is a sorrcwful beginning, for we have lost some of our finest members in death. We shall miss Ben Maulsby's leadership and his benevolent humor. He did so many generous things for us that they are beyond numbering. Following this, we were bereaved of Mrs. W. B. Munnally, who had come to almost every meeting with Louise, and whose gentle wisdom and kindness had endeared her to every one of us in such a special way that no one can ever take her place. We give our deepest sympathy to the families of these people and we mourn with them, and are humbly grateful that they shared them with us. These were some of the finest people we have ever known. (By permission of George Dorsey, Editor.)

HERE AND THERE - Fay and Harold Peters have been at their new cottage near Hendersonville, North Carolina. Jimmy Cook has had a good summer with birding around Daytona and Jacksonville, Florida, and Jekyll Island. Mrs. Georgine Pindar, Jack Murphy, and Jimmy had a fine visit to the Okefenokee in August. Marion King and Virginia Starr enjoyed a grand tour of the Northern and Western States and a part of Canada during the late summer. Mrs. J. C. Oliver is due back in Atlanta soon from a lovely trip "up East."

MIGRANTS are on the wing. Now is the time for some excellent birding - - - Good Luck!

Louise Nunnally

Please forward news items to the Editor of Oriole Chirps at 8 Washington Apartments Rome, Georgia